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The Upper Room

Emmaus



	July 2002
	of the Greater Fredericksburg Area

	
	


From the Lay Director . . .
“Therefore I tell you, do not worry about your life... who of you by worrying can add a single hour to his life?”





Matthew 6:25,27
I confess to being a world class worrier.  No matter the situation, no matter how important, no matter how remote the possibility of a bad outcome, I worry.  My mind tends to go to what can go wrong; not that God is in control, not to worry, that He will take care of whatever the situation.

With that background, you can imagine the level of my worry about the Fredericksburg Emmaus Community with me as the Lay Director!  How many ways can I truly err over the next year that will negatively impact this beautiful group of believers?

As I reflect on my walk as many of you probably often do, there was never a time that was so worry free (except for maybe a team member or two).  The answer of course is really very obvious, God was/is in charge and for that brief time at least we had enough faith to believe and trust in that truth.

So what about all of this worry?  It is really a matter of faith, isn’t it?  My prayer for the coming year is that we know and practice that faith that washes away our worry.  I solicit your prayers that I will have that kind of faith and that we will continue to spread the Good News of Jesus Christ in all the walks of our lives.

Yours in Christ,

Paul Prewitt
Community Lay Director

Fredericksburg UMC, Emmaus #29
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The Next Fredericksburg



Gathering
When:
July 13, 2002

Where:
First Christian Church



Time:
6:45 p.m.
Please note new time!!
The board will meet at 4:00 p.m.

Fellowship begins at 6:00 p.m. 

Upcoming Gatherings
August 10, 2002

Hylton Chapel - Tapestry of Faith

September 14, 2002
Fredericksburg UMC

October 12, 2002

Hillcrest UMC

November 9, 2002

Hillcrest UMC

December 14, 2002
Hillcrest UMC
2002 Weekends
Men’s

October 17-20


WLD:
Bill Simpson

Women’s
November 14-17


WLD:
Kitti Mann
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AGAPE BAGS -
SEW BEAUTIFUL!
Remember when you saw your agape bag for the first time?  God filled that eye-catching bag with love letters just for you.  Will you help make another pilgrim's walk special?  You can buy brightly colored rainbow striped fabric (check the craft section at your local fabric store or WalMart), cording, bright shoelaces to donate.  Or you can make agape bags; they are sew simple to make (12" wide and 15" tall, please).  Call Diana Farrar at 540-372-7535 or e-mail her at HRHDiana@juno.com to say "I'll help!"
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Calling all the YOUNG at HEART
Can you decorate 5 or 10 or 20 or 100 place mats for an upcoming weekend? Maybe you'd like to help, but have no idea where to start or where to get great ideas! Call Ellen Schertz, the Place Mat Connection at (540) 891-9593 or e-mail her at ellouisesc@aol.com to get set up. You may also buy and donate blank white or solid color place mats. There's room for your gifts at whatever level you choose to serve in the Emmaus place mat ministry. Call Ellen today!
Fredericksburg Web Site
www.fredericksburgemmaus.org
Emmaus Volunteer Chairpersons 2002-2003
FREDERICKSBURG EMMAUS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Prewitt, Paul

 - Lay Director




 - Asst. Lay Director

Philipp, Gene
 
 - Secretary

Fortune, Maria
 
 - Treasurer

Throckmorton, Barry
 - Spiritual Director

Crossley, Sandy

Perkins, Susan

Curry, Bowie

Pryce, Wes

Mann, John

Schertz, Ellen

Mann, Kitti

Tubbs, Larry

Perkins, Dennis

Weinhardt, Pat
Community Lay Director ‑ Paul Prewitt

     Lead Gatherings & Candlelight

     Host Weekend Sponsors’ Hour & Closing

     Chair Emmaus Board





     Pilgrim/Team Selection Committee




     Board Nominating Committee

Assistant Community Lay Director ‑ TBA

Community Spiritual Director ‑ Barry Throckmorton

     Gathering Location Coordinator

Treasurer ‑ Maria Fortune

Secretary ‑ Gene Philipp

     Manuals Coordinator - Barbara Larson

     Records & By‑Laws Historian - Gene Philipp

Communications Coordinator ‑ Hank McCaslin

     Newsletter - Barbara Olds

     Database Coordinator - Barbara Olds

     Team Registrar - Debrina McKeen

     Pilgrim Registrar - Pat & Dick Barnett

Gathering Support Coordinator ‑ Vacant

     Community Music Director - Debrina McKeen

     Community Baker - Angel Fulkerson

     Childcare Coordinator - Pat Weinhardt

     Facility Clean Up Coordinator -

Weekend Support Coordinator - Brian Lewis

    Community Cha Coordinator - Richard Warner

     General Agape Coordinator ‑ Phyllis Howze

     Prayer Vigil Coordinator ‑ Sandy Crossley/ Jane Carwell

     Placemat Coordinator ‑ Ellen Schertz
     Snack Agape Coordinator - Janice Williams

     Agape Bag Coordinator ‑ Diana Farrar

     Transportation Coordinator - Mo Moses

     Supplies Coordinator - Wes Pryce

     Fourth Day Packets - Tina Cooper

Fourth Day Coordinator - Vacant

   Reunion Group Coordinator - Sandy Crossley

   Emmaus “Store” Coordinator - Millie Brock

Nominating Committee Coordinator - Vacant


Agape
JULY 2002

11-14
Men 89

Central California Emmaus

Women 15
Skylands Emmaus Community NJ

Girls 13

North East Texas Chrysalis

18-21
Women 161
Dallas Emmaus

19-21
Boys 35

Northern Indiana Chrysalis

Men 106
National Capital Emmaus

Women 51
Greater Dayton Emmaus OH

26-28
Boys

Southern Nevada Chrysalis

25-28
Men 131
Puget Sound Emmaus WA

Women 15
Ashland Area Emmaus KY

Men 55

Heart of Carolina Emmaus NC

Women 112
Emmaus of SE Michigan

27-29
Girls

Southern Nevada Chrysalis
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Prayers and Praises. . .


( Building concerns at Germanna Church

( For George - recovery from eye surgery

( For spiritual & physical healing

( Praise for birth of grandchildren!

( Prayers on behalf of Emily Duperock

( Friend’s heart test & need of new kidney

( Lilo - elderly friend with health problems

( Amy - young mother of three has breast cancer

( Sarah Walz, that she may find her way back to God

( For showing Christ’s love at my place of work

( Prayers of gratitude for members of the Emmaus board

whose terms are over this month, and prayers for

the new members as they unite to do God’s will for

our Emmaus community

( A friend’s youngest son needs to find the Lord

( 4th Day Ministry is being looked at by a new committee -

please pray for the members and work

( Children to find their way and do God’s will

( Prayer for Harry Mathis recovering from surgery

( Prayers for successful eye surgery July 9th - Helen Rowell

( Pray for peace for Julia & Jim Jones and their family on

the death of Jim’s mother

( Tapestry II - may all we do glorify His Holy name

( Pray for the healing of my church
( Praise that my mother does not have lung cancer

( Prayer for Lucille & Leroy Collins for health and

strength to endure

( For Kitti Mann for strength to care for her parents in

their time of need

( Prayers for Rev. Rosemary Welch and Rev. Barbara

Jacobs as they leave FUMC to go to their new

churches

( Our Chrysalis Community

( Praises for a new job, the publication of my book and the

opportunity to go back and get a Masters Degree

( Prayers for Stacy & Joe Robinson; possible health

concerns for their unborn child due in September

( Prayers - sister Rhonda who has fell away from the Lord;

she & her husband have separated themselves from

the world also

( Please help me to find childcare in my home for my 5 kids

( Praise God for always being there, even when I’m not

( God in my business
( Praise for his loving touch on Judy Haggerty

( Praise for the continued presence of the Holy Spirit

( Praise my sister-in-law & best friend did not have a heart

attack and that God has continually opened doors

throughout the whole ordeal

( Our house burned in Reston - our daughter & family

escaped but are now homeless. They lost just about

everything.

( Prayers for our country

Reunion Groups . . .
We would like to list the Reunion Groups active in the Fredericksburg Emmaus Community.  If you are a member of a reunion group, please send the information to Barbara Olds.  Please provide the name, meeting time, place, and contact with phone number.


Great Is Thy Faithfulness Emmaus Reunion Group

Meets 7:30 PM     Tuesdays

Prince Of Peace United Methodist Church

6299 Token Forest Drive

Manassas, Virginia

Contact: Lloyd Biller (703) 590‑1512

Pastor's Weekly Meeting

Meets 9:00 AM     Thursdays

Rotates - call for location

Contact: Mark Dunn (540) 786‑4025

Lakeside Reunion Group (Men)

Meets 8:00 PM     Tuesdays

Lake Of The Woods - call for location


Contact : Vic Larson (540) 972‑1928

Rainbow Reunion Group (Women) 

Meets 2:30 PM     Tuesdays

Lake Of The Woods - call for location

Contact : Barbara Miller (540) 972‑7418

 Koinonia Women’s Reunion Group

Meets 9:00 AM     Fridays

Lake of the Woods - call for location

Contact: Barbara Larson (540) 972-1928

“Amazing Grace” Reunion Group

Meets 8:15 PM     Thursdays

Chancellor Christian Church

Contact : Joe Cooper (540) 710-6268

e-mail to jtjh4givn@juno.com
Bethel UMC Men’s Group

Meets 7:30 AM     Sundays

IHOP, Woodbridge

Contact: Brian Lewis (703) 590‑9343

              e‑mail to bb3253@AOL.com
Joy Breaks

Meets 8:00 PM     Mondays

IHOP, Woodbridge

Contact:  Lois Myrick (703) 680‑0577 or 

     Susan Perkins (703) 590-3482

God Bearers


Meets 8:00 AM     Sundays

Melrose United Methodist Church

Contact:  Laurie Basye (804) 529‑6953 or 580‑5135

   e‑mail basye@crosslink.net
Alice Harding (804) 529‑7854

                e‑mail archardcl@pen.k12.va.us
Lord’s Lions and Lambs Reunion Group

Meets 6:30 PM      Wednesdays

First Christian Church

Contact: Gene Philipp (540) 898-4917

e-mail GeneDiPhil@aol.com
Reality Check (Chrysalis Boys & Girls)

Meets 6:15 PM     Wednesdays

Fredericksburg UMC

(Women)

Meets 7:00 PM   Tuesdays

Fredericksburg UMC

Contact: Becky Guy (540) 373-8258

e-mail mwcof61@mindspring.com
Interested in a New Reunion Group?
There has been interest expressed for a reunion group for the following days:

Men

Thursday PM
Stafford area

Women
AM


Woodbridge

Women
Tuesday PM

Fredericksburg

Women
AM


Fredericksburg

Girls Chrysalis
PM


Woodbridge

If you are interested in joining a new reunion group for one of the above days, please call Sandy Crossley at (703) 221-6977 or e-mail at slcrossley@aol.com
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,
It’s July in rural Virginia, and it is hot!  How hot is it you ask?  It is so hot the tar on the road has melted, and the ink black bubbles are starting to form.  It is so hot I am aiming my face into the air blowing into the open window of my dad’s tow truck.  Even the fifty mile an hour air offers no relief!  We are towing one of the local farmer’s trucks that broke down in his field.  I can feel the farm truck pulling and jerking as if it’s trying to wrench free.  The two-ton wrecker is boucing and rocking so hard I am barely able to stay on the bench seat. (There were no seat belts then.)  The sound of clanking chains and the revving truck engine make it near impossible to communicate with my father as he shifts gears and firmly grasps the steering wheel.  Blowing dust is coating the skin on our perspiring faces.
We come to a crossroad, and my dad stops at a country store.  “Do you want a soda, son?” my father ask as he wipes his eyes on the sleeve of his work shirt.  “Uh Huh,” I answer quickly as I slide down through the open door, pausing just long enough on the running board to hop down onto the gravel parking lot.
My dad holds the screen door open for me, and he allows it to slam behind us as we cross the creaking floorboards.  The door displays a metal sign advertising sliced bread, and the screen had been repaired with ragged-edged, smaller patches of screen.  There’s an old man leaning back in a chair resting on its back legs.  He’s holding a fly swatter, and he shows us his skill in mastering his technique again and again.  Another man sitting on an upended soda crate asks, “Is it hot enough for you?”  We look over at him and flash him a smile.
Dad opens the top of the red soda box and slides a bottled soda through the metal channel and pulls it through the spring-loaded flaps.  He sticks the neck into an opening on the side of the box, and the cap flips off and rolls under the counter.  He hands it to me, and I place the neck into my mouth and take a healthy swallow.  I then hold the cold bottle against my forehead as dad repeats the process of retrieving another bottle of soda.  The lady behind the counter, her gray hair piled up in a bun, is resting on a padded four-legged stool.  She asks, “Are you drinking them here, or are you taking them with you?”  (Her question is to determine if she had to charge the two-cent bottle deposit.)  Dad answered, “We’ll drink them here.  You know I can’t stand to hear an empty soda bottle roll around the floorboard of the truck.”  The lady said, “That will be twenty cents.”  Dad paid her as we finished the sodas and left them in the crate by the door.  I thanked dad as we climbed back into the two truck.
Working at my father’s service station meant waiting on customers in all types of weather.  In the summer, we would take turns working in the icehouse.  Ice was delivered to the station in three hundred pound blocks.  We would have to break it into smaller blocks so it would fit into the crushing machine.  We would then fill individual twelve and twenty-five pound bags.
We would listen for the driveway bell and then rush out of the icehouse to the waiting customer.  “Would you like for me to fill it up?  High test or Regular?” as we placed the nozzle into the tank opening and tripped the lever to hold the trigger.  We would then wash the front and rear windows, and the check the oil.  After collecting the money, we would always say, “Thank you, please come back to see us again.”  Inside we would ring up the sale and take a break until the next customer came along.
When I worked with dad, he would often ask, “Dennis, would you like some ice cream?”  I would answer without hesitation, “Sure!”  He would reach into the small freezer chest and pull out two cups of Blue Ribbon Ice Cream and two spoons.  I would pull the tab on the top to remove the lid, and slide the flat wooden spoon from its paper wrapper.  There was no sweeter treat on a hot summer day!
Sometimes, a farmer would bring my dad a watermelon.  He would place it in the icehouse at the service station shortly before it was time to go home.  My mom, sisters, and I would gather around my father as he sliced the watermelon on the picnic table in the backyard.  Dad would cut long slices the length of the watermelon, passing each of us a slice that took both hands to hold.  There were no spoons nor forks needed as we buried our faces into that iced cold treat.
These were just a few of the simpler times my father shared food and drink with me.  He took care of me, remembering my needs along with his own, even when life was difficult for him.  It must have been hard running a business, raising three children, and maintaining our home.  That summer his own father had died, and the loss weighed heavy on his mind and heart.
In Matthew, chapter 14, Jesus had learned of the death of His cousin, John (John the Baptist).  As the crowds heard about John’s execution by Herod, they began following Jesus, even as He sought solitude in a boat.  “When Jesus landed and saw the large crowd, He had compassion for them and healed the sick.”  “As evening approached, the disciples came to Jesus and said, “This is a remote place, and it is already getting late.  Send the crowds away, so they can go to the villages and buy themselves some food.”  Jesus replied, “They do not need to go away.  You give them something to eat.”  “We have only five loaves of bread and two fish,” they answered.  “Bring them to me,” He said.  Jesus directed the people to sit down on the grass.  Taking the five loaves and the two fish and looking up to heaven, He gave thanks and broke the loaves.  He then told the disciples to share it with the people.  They all ate and were satisfied, and the disciples picked up twelve basketfuls of broken pieces that were left over.  The number of those who ate was about five thousand men, besides women and children. (Matthew 14:14-18)
Jesus, in His own grief and weariness, healed the sick and fed thousands.  I wonder if my dad during that difficult summer was trying to set an example for me, or was it Jesus working in Dad’s life.  Maybe it was both.
In John 6:48, Jesus said, “I am the bread of life.”  I pray that you have already asked Jesus into your own heart, and His feeding you today and always.  Pass it on!

Your Brother in Christ,
  Dennis Perkins 
Fredericksburg Emmaus #11, Table of Peter 

Tapestry IIADVANCE \d4
Mark your calendars! August 10, 2002 at the Hylton Memorial Chapel in Dale City, from 4:00-9:00pm. That's the same location we used last year. To the best of our knowledge, Fredericksburg Emmaus is the only community in the area that uses the second Saturday as our regular Gathering date. After the success of the first Tapestry event, our Board of Directors unanimously decided to make Tapestry II "ours" by requesting the second Saturday of August as it's scheduled date if it was available, and for future Tapestry events as well. Some other communities have decided to join us in using Tapestry II as their August Ultreya date. The Tapestry II planning committee is praying for and expecting a great turnout.
Steve Russ of the NCA Emmaus community and Forgiven by Grace will once again present the music, with a solo performance by one of our own, Dave Tynes. If you haven't heard his Primordial Soup, you're in for a treat. The band again extends an invitation to all community musicians to join them onstage during the music sets. It's a big stage. We expect to see lots of community musicians up there with the band. Where else can you go to a 'concert' and join the band? And Steve assures me that there will be plenty of copies of the music to go around.

This year's MC's will be Ed & Mary Ann Stinson from the Episcopal Cursillo community, and we've asked them to give us a little more of the Cursillo Ultreya flavor to our evening. Our Spiritual Director, Ron Qualley, comes from Lord of Life Lutheran Church in Fairfax. Ron made his weekend 30 years ago on a Lutheran Cursillo in Florida, has served on so many teams he's lost count, has served as Community Lead Spiritual Director, organized and served as SD on the first Kairos team in a maximum security prison, served as National Spiritual Director, and consulted with the group from Nashville, Tn., putting together the model for the Walk to Emmaus. Besides a wide range of non-cursillo activities, he has also designed and run numerous Discovery Weekends, which he bases on the cursillo model, at his home church, Lord of Life.

Our Fourthday Speakers are in place and are eager for the event to take place. Our first speaker will be Claudia Williams, also of the Episcopal Cursillo community. She attended an Ecumenical Cursillo Weekend in Hawaii back in 1981 while her husband was stationed at the Naval Base there. She has always stayed active in Cursillo, through Reunion Groups, Ultreya, and has served on teams in Washington, California, and Virginia. Our second speaker will be Warren Newton, of the Catholic Cursillo of the Diocese of Washington, DC. He attended the first Tapestry event and immediately expressed a desire to be part of the next one. His heart's desire is to see the Body of Christ united, so you can see why this type of event is special to him. Warren has also served on a number of Cursillo teams and ECHO (Youth) teams, and remains active within the Cursillo community maintaining among other things, an extensive prayer warrior chain. Here's a little background I retrieved from his e-mail sign off: Warren NewtonMinister/Servant Of The WordMotivational SpeakerWorkshop/Seminar LeaderSpeech/Presentation Coach301-894-8506/301-894-9749 fax301-675-0594 cell phone/1-888-562-9532 pagernewtow8506@bigplanet.comFollowing the second speaker, we will have a grouping session. This should be lots of fun as I think we have designed a method for you to "group" with strangers, reflecting over a couple of questions that pertain to your weekend.We will be starting Tapestry II at 4:00pm with an extended fellowship time that will include refreshments supplied by whoever wants to bring something. So bring your favorite treats. We are planning to be finished by about 9:00pm so there should be plenty of time to get a real meal afterwards. IHOP here we come!!

Having trouble finding DeColores merchandise?? Lyn Adams who owns Joy Unlimited in Vienna and Ken Branum who has the DeColores Store in Richmond have been invited to bring their 'stuff' and set up shops. They both have lots of good agape/palanca items.
As with last year's event, there will be no cover charge or admission fee. We will be taking a love offering. We have once again been blessed by a grant from the Cecil & Irene Hylton Foundation, but we also want everyone to understand that the grant only covers part of our costs and that we cannot rely on that grant being available every year, so......bring full wallets, (and be ready to empty them, please!!!). Let's make this event be able to fund itself through our generous gifts.

The Hylton Memorial Chapel has nursery and child care space available which we will be utilizing. We will be providing that service free of charge for infants and the younger kids. The older ones (say about Jr. High age on up), can join the high school and college kids for their own celebration. Kevin Sanborn and Leah Taylor of the National Capital Chrysalis community are organizing and will be hosting a HOOT! for the kids so bring your church youth groups along for the fun. They will have their own music (I'll bet they even play The Stupid Song), and their own speakers, then rejoin us for the closing.
John Shutlock has worked on coordinating promotions for Tapestry II, especially in the Fredericksburg area, so watch your local publications and listen to the Christian radio stations for mention of Tapestry II. Do your part as well by getting notices in your church bulletins from now until the event date. John can be reached at jshutlockIES@staffnet.com (John Shutlock). For one of the colorful poster/flyers that were at the June gathering, email me a request at bb3253@aol.com (Brian Lewis). I'll send it as an attachment via email.
Pat Wink is still trying to organize overnight accomodations for those who need them. She would like anyone that you know of that needs accomodations to contact her by June 30th. And if you would care to open your home to a fellow cursillista, she would also like to hear from you. She can be reached at: pwink2@comcast.net (Pat Wink)
And thanks go out to Doug Bashioum of the Catholic Cursillo of the Arlington Diocese and known to many within the Emmaus and other cursillo communities for being our "everything we overlooked" cha. As you can see, there are some changes from last year's event, and lot's of new 'stuff' added. The planning committee still asks for your prayers that we might put together another evening that glorifies God and brings His people closer. We are excited, the band is excited, the speakers are excited, HMC is excited, and we all just can't wait to get the troops together for a great evening of praise and worship to our Lord and Savior, Jesus, the Christ. 
ADVANCE \d4
God is good. All the time!!All the time. God is good!!De Colores
DEADLINE for the August newsletter is Wednesday, July 17.   Please send your articles to editor, Barbara Olds.  Mail to 343 Longwood Drive, Stafford, VA 22554;  fax to 540-286-0639; or e-mail to roosterlover@thecrossworks.net.  For the timely delivery of our newsletter, it is important to get those articles in on time!
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